
Church Eaton Primary School 
High Street  
Church Eaton 
Stafford  
ST20 0AG           
Headteacher: Mr S Shaw 
 
Member of Staffordshire University Academies Trust 
Telephone: 01785 823089 
Email: office@churcheaton.staffs.sch.uk  
Web: www.churcheaton.staffs.sch.uk  

 
   

 

 

Daily Start & End Times — Monday to Friday 

All Classes — 8.45 am (prompt) until 3:20 pm         

Attendance for last week: Class 1 — 87.5%     Class 2 — 97.6%    

Class 3 — 93.3%         Class 4 – 93.8%                    Whole School — 93.6% 

Friday 1st July 2022 

Headteacher Awards: 

Class 1: The whole class for being so resilient 

Class 2: The whole class for being such good role 
models to year 1 when they came to visit 

Class 3: The whole class for behaving so well on our 
trip to Harper Adams and engaging with every 
single activity wholeheartedly.  

Class 4: The whole class for showing perseverance 
and determination this week.  

Dr Walker Reading Award for this week is Poppy 

School News:  

Class 3 Trip – The pupils in Class 3 had a wonderful trip to Harper Adams on Monday and took part 
in some amazing activities. Many thanks to Zena for organising this event. Please have a look at all 
the photos included at the end of the newsletter. 

Lower Drayton Farm – Miss Barrow has organised a trip for Class 2 to Lower Drayton Farm near 
Penkridge on Monday 18th July. Please log into ParentPay and give consent for your child to go on 
this trip and pay the voluntary contribution.  

September Staffing – An important letter has been sent home and sent by Dojo. If you have not 
received a copy of this letter please contact the school office and if you would like to discuss it 
further please contact Mr. Shaw.  

Road Safety – An incident has been reported of a near miss when pupils were crossing the road near 
to school. Please make sure that pupils are supervised when crossing the road and that they cross in 
a safe place. 

Hot Weather – Please make sure that pupils are sent to school with water bottles, sun hats and sun 
cream applied especially during very hot weather. 

Residential Trip – Year 6 are going on their 3 day residential trip to Laches Wood Outdoor Education 
Centre on Wednesday. We hope you all have an amazing time and make some great memories.  

Holiday Dates – School closes for the end of this academic year on Wednesday 20th July at 
3.20pm. 

The new school term starts for pupils on Wednesday 7th September at 8.45am (Monday 5th & 
Tuesday 6th are staff inset days). 

Half term is the week beginning Monday 24th October and there is a staff inset day on Monday 
31st October.                                                                                  

School closes for the Christmas break on Friday 16th December at 3.20pm.                 S. Shaw 

DIARY DATES  

THE WEEK 
AHEAD 

Monday 4th July 

11.45 Library Visit 

20 Is Plenty 3.30pm     
St. Editha’s Church 

 

Tuesday 5th July 

Full LAC Meeting in 
school 6.00pm 

 

Wednesday 6th July 

Year 6 trip to Laches 
Wood 

Gardening Club 3.30-
4.30pm 

 

 

Thursday 7th July 

Year 6 trip to Laches 
Wood 

Art Club 3.30-4.30pm 

 

Friday 8th July 

Year 6 trip to Laches 
Wood 

Mulit-Sports Club 3.30-
4.30pm 



Class 1 News 
I have seen many canal boats being built this week in the construc-
tion area! It is so lovely to see the trip have a lasting effect on the 
children.  

We have finished our project on the Big Wide World this week and 
I hear some children have said that they know so much that they 
don’t need to watch Go Jetters! We have really enjoyed looking at 
animals and places around the world. 

Next week we are doing a new mini project on Shadows and reflec-
tions. I cannot wait until I see what they get up to!  

Class 2 news 
 

Great week had by Class 2! We have been 
busy creating tints in Art, using colour and 

white paint. The children have been 
introduced to a new artist—Wassily 

Kandinski. Next week we will be using his 
style to create our own art work.  

Linking to our Science trip, Animals, we 
have booked a Class 2 trip to Lower 

Drayton Farm Penkridge on Monday 18th 
July. Please can parents give their consent for their child to attend the trip 
via ParentPay by Friday 8th July. Please could parents let Miss Barrow know 

who will be taking and dropping off their child via Class Dojo.  

If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact me via 
Dojo or email. 

Any queries or questions don’t hesitate to contact me via dojo or email. 

We are moving our learning in Maths in Reception onto Odds 
and Even numbers. Another key skill that utilises their existing 
subitising skills. We will then move onto patterns and repeating 
patterns. 

Nursery are looking at language of size and using measures to 
measure objects! 

Well done Class 1 for working so hard! 



Class 3 News 

Our trip to Harper Adams was a huge success. The children absolutely 
loved every single activity from 
learning about food, planting, 
making helicopters, seeing and 

touching exotic animals, looking at 
real animal skulls, bandaging 

broken bones on dogs and lambing. 
It was superb, we would like to 

thank Zena for making it all 
possible. Also a huge thank you to 
two of my past pupils who came to 

support us on the trip, Josie 
Stockhall and Joben Corcoran. 

Please see the last page of this news letter for more photographs. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me via email or dojo if you have any concerns. 

Class 4 News 

Class 4 have done a fantastic job with their learning this week and have 
shown an amazing love for learning. 

Continuing with our Ancient Greek topic, we have started writing our 
very own Greek myths. It has been amazing to see the children’s 

imagination shine through. It has been a pleasure to read through all of 
their incredible setting and character descriptions. I look forward to 

reading the finished products. 

In maths, we have been working on our consolidation—starting with 
fractions. The children have been working on ordering fractions and 

multiplying fractions by whole numbers.. 

We have also continued with our expressionist art and the children have 
started to create their own self-portraits and they are already looking 

amazing! 

  

If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to contact me via Dojo or 
email. 



 


